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To: Kim O. Davies, Manager, Flight Standards Southern Region, ASO-230
From: Steven W. Douglas, Manager, Aircraft Maintenance Division. AFS-300 ﬁ“g/

Prepared by: Carlos A. Quiles, Aviation Safety Inspector. AFS-340

Subject: Clarification Around Training Requirements

This memo is in response to your memo, dated June 24, requesting clarification of training
requirements. Your question is. “Does a repair station training program., as required by part
145.163 (b) (referencing language in part 65.101 (a) (2) & (5) (i)), requires the training be to a
specific part number or just for the particular task?”

Based on the review of applicable rules and guidance, we have determined that if a person
understands the manufacturers’ current instructions and maintenance manuals, that person is not
required to have specific part number/dash number articles.

If you have any questions, please contact Darcy Reed, Manager of the Repair Station Branch.
AFS-340, at (202) 385-4277.



